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Homecoming 1970
More than two hundred alumni

signed the register in Pennington

Lounge on Saturday morning of

Homecoming Weekend. This is one

of the largest groups ever to return.

Some of the high classes were: 1966

with twenty-three, 1967 with twenty-

six, 1968 had eighteen, 1969 had
twenty-nine present, and thirty-five

members of the Class of 1970 returned

for the weekend.

On the sports side, returning alumni

enjoyed mixed results. The Jayvee

football team beat Lock Haven 45-2,

the soccer team beat Scranton 5-2, but

the varsity lost to Westminster 28-0.

Some of the fraternities made a spe-

"ial effort to get their alumni back on
•ampus, and several are already plan-

ning for next year. Homecoming-1971
will be on October 9th. Lycoming will

play Western Maryland. Reserve the

date and meet your old friends on
campus.

SHRECKENGAST '50

HEADS
FUND
Harold Shreckengast, Class of 1950,

is Chairman of Alumni giving to the

Lycoming College Fund. Harold, a

partner in Price-Waterhouse of Phila-

delphia, has been directing the closing

months in the 1970 Fund.

The "Great Stream" publications

have emphasized the great need for

financial support now. Many alumni

have never contributed anything to

their alma mater and year end appeals

are directed especially to them. A con-

tribution of any size, along with that

of many others, will make a significant

difference in the financial status of the

college. Rising costs make quality ed-

ucation increasingly difficult.

Your response by December 31st to

tlie area telethons and other year end

appeals will be appreciated.

Mitzi Bensinger is shown above being crowned 1970 Homecoming Queen by Ruth Wilkinson 1969 Queen. Mitzi, a junior art major from Strouds-

burg, was crowned in Burchfield Lounge after the game due to the rain-out of halftimc ceremonies. Below, the queen candidates pose before

the game—left to right: Gail Pearce, Marilyn Miceli, Sandy Moore, Jennifer West, Barbara Mitchell, Mitzi Bensinger, Missy Marsland, Karen

Molnar, and Joan Morgan.
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Edited by Dale V. Bower '59

1945

The reunion picture of the Class of 1945

which appeared in the last issue of the

Quarterly erroneously listed Barbara King

Dowling as Barbara King Wolf. We apolo-

gize for this embarrassing error.

1951

Bobert W. Long has been appointed a

vice president in the Investment Besearch

Department of Distributors Group, Incor-

porated, sponsor and investment advisor of

Group Securities, Inc. Bob holds a master's

degree from the New York University

Graduate School of Business. Bob and his

wife, the former Patricia Huy, live with

their two daughters in Mountain Lakes, New
Jersey.

Stuart E. Kane, Jr. has entered the Air

War College at the Air University, Maxwell

AFB, Alabama. Stuart, who has served in

Vietnam, holds the aeronautical rating of

command pilot and the rank of Lieutenant

Colonel.

1953

Eloise C. Snyder has been appointed an

associate professor of sociology at The Penn-

sylvania State University. Eloise earned her

master of arts and doctor of philosophy de-

grees, both in sociology, at Penn State. She

has previously taught at Southern Illinois

University and at the University of South

Carolina.

1958

Dr. Frederick D. Horn, assistant professor

of English at Westminster College, will col-

laborate with an assistant professor of chem-

istry to conduct an innovative course "Science

and Literature—A Study in Values" this

coming January. It is made possible through

a recent $4,000 grant from the Buhl Foun-
dation of Pittsburgh.

1959

Gilbert S. MacVaugh has been awarded

the doctor of philosophy degree in psychol-

ogy by The University of Mississippi. Gil is

married to the former Carol DeHollander
and they live in Bolivar, Tennessee.

Bobert Martz is living in Montgomery,
Alabama where he is an F. B. I. agent. In

his spare time he works on his one passenger

airplane which he has been building for three

years. The Martzes have five children.

Francis Samick has been appointed Con-
troller of Airco Speer Carbon-Graphite, a

division of Air Reduction Inc. The Samickes

live in St. Mary's. The information on "Sam"
was furnished by William M. Bauer, Vice

President and Secretary of Elk County Bank
and Trust Company of St. Mary's.

1960

Bobert L. King was awarded the doctor of

education degree by The Pennsylvania State

University. His major was in elementary

education.

1961

Dennis Youshaw has completed his gen-

eral surgery residency at Henry Ford Hos-

pital in Detroit, Michigan. He did his in-

ternship at the Altoona Hospital. Currently

serving with the Air Force, he is stationed at

Thule, Greenland.

1962

Thomas O'Mealy was awarded the master

of science degree in education from Buck-

nell in January.

1963

Richard L. Kohr has been awarded the

doctor of philosophy degree in educational

psychology from The Pennsylvania State

University.

Daniel C. Wurster is entering his senior

year in the School of Dentistry at Temple

University. His wife, the former Margery
Schrader, is working at the Moss Rehabili-

tation Hospital of the Albert Einstein Medi-

cal Center as supervisor of Pediatric Physi-

cal Therapy. They live in Philadelphia.

Richard A. Dapra has been appointed as-

sistant professor of psychology at the Uni-

versity of Pittsburgh at Greensburg. He
holds a master's degree from Bucknell and

is completing work on his doctorate on Pitt's

Oakland campus. He also has been serving

as assistant to the dean of the College of

Arts and Sciences at the latter campus. He
also completed a tour in South Vietnam as

a Marine Corps captain.

1964

Eleanore Kirchhof Potter works as a

control biologist for Lederle Laboratories.

The Potters took European delivery on a

new BMW 750 cc motorcycle this summer,

and while in Germany visited Duane and

Judith Gavitt Campbell who live in Wurz-
burg. The Potters live in Clifton, N. J.

David Leonard is now director of sports

information at Colgate University. He had

been at Temple University.

1965

Clyde R. Houseknecht has been appointed

assistant professor of biology at Williams-

port Area Community College. He is a

doctoral candidate at the University of Min-

nesota.

David E. Kauffman has been named in-

structor in sociology at The Pennsylvania

State University. His wife is the former

Jo-Anne Kibby and they have one daughter.

Jerry Richards has been appointed Director

of Religious Life and Director of Responsi-

ble School Involvement at Iowa Wesleyan

College, Mt. Pleasant, Iowa. He had been

serving a pastorate in Burlington, Iowa.

Jeffrey Fisher and Carole Johnson of

Mount Airy, North Carolina, were married

in the home of her parents in July. After

serving four years in the Marine Corps,

Jeffrey is now employed as a salesman in

computer service at Honeywell in Atlanta,

Georgia.

Thomas W. Snee and Kathryn Noren were

married on June 13th in Hagerstown, Mary-

land. Beth Musser Snee was a bridesmaid;

Duane Snee '66 was best man, and Gary
Scranton was an usher. Tom received his

Doctor of Dental Surgeon degree from the

University of Maryland School of Dentistry.

Rudy Mummey was awarded the master of

science degree in education in May by Buck-

nell University.

Mary Willison and Emil Alinikoff were

married August 13th in Wilkes-Barre. They

live in Kingston where Emil teaches at

Wyoming Seminary.

Bobert J.
Brown and Janel Bastian '68

were married August 29th in Montoursville.

Anna Payne '68 and Suzanne Mraz '68

were bridesmaids. Romain Bastian '61 was

an usher. Janel teaches in the Philadelphia

School District, and Bob is a commercial

underwriter for Fireman's Fund American

Insurance Company. They live in Philadel-

phia.

1966

David Hall and Jane Behman were mar-

ried in Harrisburg on June 27th. Dave works

for F. T. Kitlinski and Associates, Inc., and

they live in Lemoyne.

Malcolm Rioux will be a ski instructor at

Catamount Ski Area in Hillsdale, New York

this winter, and would like to see some of

his college friends there!

David Busey and Jane Ellen Breneman were

married July 25th in the Community Chapel

in New Alexandria. They are living in Al-

buquerque, New Mexico where they both

teach in the Menaul High School.

Paul Herman and Susan Britton were mar-

ried July 11th in Boulder, Colorado. Paul

is a doctoral candidate in Slavic linguistics

at the University of Colorado.

Fred Wood and Marie Schneider were mar-

ried August 22nd in Cohocton. Ralph Meitz
'67 and Dennis Brown '67 were ushers.

Fred teaches at the Cohocton Central

School.

1967

Carol Freeman Beemer became the bride

of Edwin F. Hamm, III on August 15.

Carol will finish her master in religious

education degree at Wesley Seminary this

year at the same time as her husband com-

pletes his master of divinity degree. They

spend their weekends in Avalon, New Jersey

where Ed is the student minister at the

First United Methodist Church.
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ABOVE: Alumni register in Pennington

Lounge on Saturday morning for the day's

activities.

LEFT: The floats in the panicle stop in front

of the grandstand: the first in line, built In/

the brothers of Kappa Delta Rho, teas the

winner.

BELOW: Four of the five previous Home-
coming Queens who participated in the pa-

rade are, left to right: Kai/ Squires Haffen-

sperger 1957 Queen, Gloria Yannucci Goldy
1952 Queen, Maralyn Olafsen 1967 Queen,
and Claramae Cohick Clunk 1958 Queen.
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Susan /. Albert

teaching math in Juniata County School

District.

Susan
J.

Albert received a master of edu-

cation degree from the college of William

and Mary in August. She is now an assistant

dean of students at Lycoming and lives in

Forrest Hall.

Bonnie Smith and James Barrett were

married September 19th in Montoursville

and now live in Mifflintown. Bonnie is em-
ployed by the Laurelton State School and

Hospital.

Gary Marshall and Linda Denesevich

were married August 22nd in Williamsport.

They are residing in East Williamson, New
York where Gary is teaching.

Tom McElheny has been promoted to first

lieutenant in the Marines and transferred to

DaNang, Vietnam where he is with the First

Marine Division.

Hollis Encley and Diane Dorchester '70

were married August 29th in Edgartown,

Massachusetts. Patricia Boswell was a

bridesmaid. They are living in San Fran-

cisco.

Arnold Myers

Norman Robinson

1970

Arnold Myers has joined the faculty of the

Berwick Senior High School.

Nancy Corter and Robert Bowers were

married September 12th by Dr. Eduardo

Guerra, chairman of the college religion de-

partment. Karen Fisher was maid of honor,

and Richard Ault '65 was best man. Nancy

is doing graduate work at the Pennsylvania

State University.

David Lee Johnson and Nancy Lou Harris

were married July 18th in Bloomsburg. Dave
is teaching biology in the Gates Chili School

District, New York where they reside.

Norman Robinson is among thirty-five

young men and women who this fall begin
two years of special-term home mission ser-

vice under the National Division of the

United Methodist Board of Missions in the

United States and Puerto Rico. Norm will

be on the staff of The Wesley United Meth-
odist Church in St. Joseph, Missouri.

Clifford B. Rieser and Janice Burkey were
married August 8 in Hamburg. Katharine
Edwards was maid of honor and Ken
Greene and Mike Shall '71 ushered.

Richard Hiler and Barbara Fuglestad were
married in June in Parsippany, New Jersey.

Paul Haas '68 ushered. Dick is a manu-
facturers representative for Medical Arts

Associates of New York.

Linda Marie Reynolds married Russell

Lowmiller on June 13th in Williamsport.

Russell is a student at Kutztown State Col-

lege.

Linda Jo Devine and Craig Porter were
married June 21st in Salladasburg and now
live in Jersey Shore. Linda is teaching in

the Jersey Shore School District.

NECROLOGY

1903

Charles V. Adams died August 7, 1970,

four days short of his 85th birthday. He had
retired as president and board chairman of

the First National Bank of Montoursville in

1965. He was an emeritus member of the

Lycoming College Board of Directors hav-

ing served on the Board for nearly 40 years.

He was also active in the Methodist Church
at every level. He is survived by his wife,

the former Ruth Davis, one daughter, one
grand-daughter, and three great-grandchil-

dren.

1916

Robert Raymond Krebs died July 3, 1970,

in Sizerville, Pa. He had returned to the

town of his birth in 1964, following his re-

tirement as a hotel owner and accountant

in Malone, N. Y. He is survived by his wife

Margaret and two daughters.

1917

Ethel R. Ralston died August 7, 1970,

according to a note received by the Alumni

Office recently.

1949

James L. Gleason died on June 15, 1970,

after six years of ill health. He had served

four years as assistant dean of admissions

at Lycoming College following his gradua-

tion. At the time of his death, he was

personnel supervisor at the Sylvania Electric

Products photo-flash plant in Montoursville

where he had been employed for the past

17 years. He is survived by his wife, the

former Velma Cable, a son and a daughter.

1959

Norma Nicholas Martin, wife of William

A. Martin '59, died at the Geisinger Medi-

cal Center on June 18, 1970. She had been

hospitalized for 15 months. She is survived

by her husband and two daughters. Bill is

associate pastor of the Bethany Lutheran

Church in Montoursville.

1965

Marie Miller Berger died May 1, 1970,

in the Pottstown Memorial Medical Center

following a brief illness. She had been a

kindergarten teacher at the West Potts

Grove Elementary School at Stowe. Her

husband, the Rev. Russell Berger, had served

the St. John's United Church of Christ in

Williamsport for eight and one half years.

Besides her husband, she is survived by

two daughters.



Tile following members of the class received

degrees from Bucknell University: Marion

Avery Schaefer, master of science in educa-

tion and Betty
J.

Soler, master of arts in

January; Arlyne E. Hoyt, master of science

in education in May.

Kenneth E. Calloway received the doctor

of jurisprudence degree from the University

of Toledo, Ohio in June.

Charles L. Matter recently received the

Army Commendation Medal while serving

with the 69th Engineer Batallion near Binh

Thnv, Vietnam. Nancy (Nacurny) Matter
lives in Naples, Florida.

Carolyn Poor and Louis Flohimonte were
married August 8th in Old Forge. They are

living in Ponca City, Oklahoma, where Louis

is employed.

Wade Puoh and Linda Coniff were mar-

ried in Cockeysville, Maryland on Septem-

ber 19th. John Strayer '64 and Ray Desor
'65 were ushers. Wade is a regional repre-

sentative for American Automobile Associa-

tion. They are living in Atlanta.

1968

Karen Durhwachter received the master

of arts degree from Bucknell University in

May.

James B. Young

James B. Young works as a quality assur-

ance superintendent for the Quaker Oats

Company. With his wife and two children,

Jim lives in Camp Hill.

Robert C. Prindible and Gloria Anderson
were married June 6th. Bill Muldoon and
Frank Relihan were ushers. Bob works as

an accountant in Philadelphia and they live

in Lindenwold, New Jersey.

James Smith and Ruth Ann McGinley were
married July 25th in Ashland. Jim is em-
ployed as an accountant with Price-Water-

house in Baltimore where they are living.

William
J.

Martin and Carolyn Griffith

were married July 11th in St. Boniface

Church, Williamsport. Tom Zimmerman '69

was an usher. Bill is teaching biology at the

Williamsport High School.

Douglas Keipcr

Carol Ann Paytas and (anus W. Mishler

were married in Coraopolis on May 23rd.

Carol is now employed at Woodward and
Lothrop Department Store in Bethesda,

Maryland while Jim completes his master

of divinity degree at Wesley Theological

Seminary. They are living in Washington,

D. C.

Gary Stutzman and Jacqueline Phillips

were married August 8th in Corning, New
York. William Livingston, Jr., was an ush-

er. Gary teaches in Rochester ( New York

)

City School District.

Durant F. Carpenter, Jr. and Donna
Stand were married August 29th. Davtd
Biehleh was an usher. Durant is a mathe-
matician with the Patent Office in the

Washington area and they live in Alexan-

dria.

Doug Keiper has returned to his alma ma-
ter to serve as an assistant dean of students.

He lives in Asbury Hall.

1969

Thomas Zimmerman was awarded the mas-

ter of arts degree from Bucknell on August
31.

Georce Vilushis and Paula R. Young were
married August 29th in Hazleton. They are

living in Drexel Hill.

Wayne Hurr and Barbara Bone were mar-

ried September 6th in Jersey Shore. Law-
rence Hurr '61 was an usher. Wayne is a

candidate for a master's degree in psycholo-

gy and counseling at Wake Forest Univer-

sity.

Shelley Kinc was married to Robert Janes

on August 8th in Williamsport. Shelley

teaches in Fort Lauderdale where her hus-

band is also a student. Shelley's mother,

Elizabeth Slear King '38 is a member of

the Lycoming College faculty.

Laura Chervenak and Richard Andhus
were married September 12th in Montours-

ville. Mike Miner '70 and Charles Raison,

a former Lycoming faculty member, were
ushers. Laura is a student at Drew Univer-

sity and Dick is employed by RKO Stanley

Warner Theatres, New York. They are liv-

ing in Summit, New Jersey.

Joseph R. Mix

Linda Wabschall received her master's

degree from the University of Toledo in po-

litical science. She is a teaching assistant at

Wayne State University in Detroit.

|ohn D. Konkle and Diana |. Rodgers were

married July 18th in Williamsport.
J.
Thom-

as Muir '68 and Charles F. Fox III were

best men. Diana is a graduate of Thiel

College.

Joseph R. Mix was commissioned a Second

Lieutenant in the United States Marine

Corps on February 13th. Joe is serving in

Kaneoke Bay, Hawaii.

James Chilton and Sue Stroehmencer
were married June 21st in Red Bank, New
Jersey. Carrie Bourne was maid of honor

and Barbara Holley Defrancis was a

bridesmaid. Jay Tray and Pete Bruguiere

were ushers.

Barbara Storm Osgood has joined the staff

of Soldiers and Sailors Memorial Hospital

in Wellsboro as a cvto-technologist. She is

a candidate for the Registry of the American

Society of Clinical Pathologists. She and her

husband, Ed, live with their daughter Erin

in Wellsboro.

John Asay married Lois Jean Wheeland in

Bethany Lutheran Church, Montoursville.

Steve Bobick '66 was an usher. John is serv-

ing in the Army.

Linda Wolfe and David Zaner were mar-

ried August 15th. Donna Jones Decker was
matron of honor and Kay Haney and Jane
Harriman '7(1 were bridesmaids. Linda is

doing graduate work at the University of

Pittsburgh. Her husband is a student in

Pitt's School of Dental Medicine.

Bruce Bahr and Karen Davenport were
married August 21st in the First Free Meth-
odist Church, Williamsport. Bonnie Cris-

pell Munch '71 was a bridesmaid. Ushers

were Kirk Frederikskn '70 and Greg Hock-
man '69. Bruce is teaching math in Rock
Hall, Maryland. Karen was formerly em-
ployed in the Registrar's office.

|ames L. Wise and Connie Fleisher were

married August 22nd and live in Mifflin-

town. Ken Arnholt was an usher. Jim is



Nourishment is always an important part of any Homecoming Weekend. Ab
fans line up for beef sandwiches and the ox has just about had it. At the ve

gain.

.jove, alumni have brunch in the dining hall. Below, hungry football

very bottom, Bill Curley gets good blocking at the start of a long
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